\\(/ Sunshine Coast.
/ COUNCIL

NOTICE OF MOTION

SUBMITTED BY COUNCILLOR: Councillor Greg Rogerson
COUNCIL MEETING: Ordinary 19 September 2019

| hereby notify of my intention to move the following motion at the Ordinary
Meeting to take place on Thursday 19 September 2019:

That Council

(a) resolve to transfer ownership of a commercial mower (stock
number 263907) at market value, to the Nambour Wildcats Soccer
Club and

(b) note that the Nambour Wildcats Soccer Club is in the process of
applying for Division 10 discretionary funds in accordance with
Council’s Community Grants Policy, in order to make payment for
the mower to Council.

Councillor

To all Councillors and Directors

I hereby notify that Councillor G Rogerson intends to move the motion as
shown above at the Ordinary Meeting to be held on Thursday 19 September
2019.

11/9/2019

Chief Executive Officer Date



COUNCILLOR COMMENT

Several years ago the Nambour Wildcats were forced to leave their home
grounds at St John’s College, Perwillowen. At the time when they left
Nambour, they had over 400 members.

They have been operating out of the Mudjimba Multi Sports Complex for
several years now and their membership numbers have dropped down to 136.
Early this year the new President, Ronnie McKenzie, asked for my assistance
to get the Club back to Nambour before the Club is forced to close because of
the continuing membership decline.

We managed to get two locations for the Club’s consideration, the Nambour
PCYC and the Nambour State College. o

The Club chose the Nambour PCYC and the initial rapport with the resident
Officer in Charge has been excellent.

However as the club is starting afresh at a completely new venue which hasn't
had soccer played there before, the Club needs all the assistance it can get.

The above mentioned second hand Council Commercial Mower has been
identified surplus to needs (Stock number 263907), and is to be disposed of at
public auction this month.

The Nambour Wildcats would like to purchase the mower at an agreed price
based on the “written down value” and independent valuation, prior to it
proceeding to action.

I would like to provide up to $5,000.00 from my Discretionary Funds towards
the mower purchase, however should the price be more than this amount, the
Nambour Wildcats will have the option to fund the shortfall, or decide to not
proceed with the purchase of the mower.





